JUNE 2008

The regular meeting of the Heath Township Board was held on June 9, 2008 at 7:00 p.m. in the Heath Township Hall.   

Jones called the meeting to order and Meiste offered opening prayer. The previous month’s minutes were approved as read.

Spencer Moore, who is running for the 88th open district seat, introduced himself and explained his campaign.

The Middlecamp residents were present with questions on the sidewalk project. Ron informed them that we should have bids by July and are working with homeowners on any issues that may arise from this.

Next item of business was to adopt the 2008-2009 General Budget. A motion was made by Boerman and supported by Lindholm to approve. A motion was then made by Schipper and supported by Boerman to increase elected township officials wages by 2.3%. Roll call vote-Meiste-yes, Jones-yes, Schipper-yes, Boerman-yes, Lindholm-yes. Motion carried.
With the recent storm, some large trees have come down in the cemetery and broken some older headstones in the front. The township will be covering the cost of fixing or replacing these.

On May 26 the township was found in favor regarding the legal suit with Trestle Stop and Mr. Lampen. It was noted that he has 90 days to remove the cooler and be in compliance.
The township bills were presented.  A motion was made by Meiste and supported by Lindholm to approve the payment of these.  All ayes.  Motion carried.

The fire department bills were presented.  A motion was made by Schipper and supported by Boerman to approve.  All ayes.  Motion carried.

A motion was made by Boerman and supported by Meiste to adjourn at 7:45.  All ayes.  Motion carried.

Sheila Meiste, Clerk
